J. P. Turner, A. S., USNR, V-12 Unit, Talcott Hall, Room 218, Oberlin College, Oberlin, Ohio.

Dear Paul:

We have just sent you a Jayhawk Rebounds letter and hope that you reciprocate by sending us a clipping from the Oberlin paper telling us about the football game that you played in against DePauw. Send us a copy of the Plain-Dealer or anything that tells about your exploits and we will print it in the next Rebounds.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.